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To: Mr. Hossein Ghaffari, President and CEQO of Bushehr NPP
From: Mr. Vasily Aksenov, Director, WANO Moscow Centre

Subject: SOER 2013-1 recommendations implementation
Dear Mr, Ghaffari,

A recent analysis of event reports identified an increasing number of events linked to operator
fundamentals.

The identified issues of operator fundamentals weaknesses are directly related to SOER 2013-1
recommendation implementation.

We are suggesting to arrange a self-asssessment of an operator training program and practical
implementation of operator fundamentals in operating departments as it requiered in the SOER 2013-1
recommendations. Self-assessment results should be forwarded to Mr. Kezin WANO MC by e-mail:
kezin@wanomc.ru; by December 15, 2018 for the further analysis.

We are planning to organize a workshop for the plants training managers in the WANO-MC premises not
later than a first quarter of 2019 for discussion self-assessment results and develop measures for
improving identified weaknesses.

! hope for continued fruitful cooperation.
Best regards,
Mr. Vasily Aksenov

Director ’
WANO Moscow Centré~

Attachment: 1. SOER 201-1
2. Assessing Training Activities
3. Self-Assessment Guide
4. Your role in Operator Fundamentals
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